
 

Transport for NSW  
 
 

To subscribe to the email distribution list for this project, please contact info.river@fultonhogan.com.au Page 1 of 2 

Safety improvement work commencing at the 
intersection of Woodville Road and Guildford Road, 
Guildford from Sunday 7 April 2024 

Community Notification 
March 2024 

 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands 
on which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW is improving traffic 
flow and pedestrian safety at the 
intersection of Woodville Road and 
Guildford Road, Guildford. Work will 
commence on Sunday 7 April and is 
expected to be completed by Friday 
24 May 2024.  

What work are we doing?  
To improve road safety, traffic flow and travel times, 
right turn green arrows will be installed at the 
intersection for Guildford Road motorists turning right 
into Woodville Road in both directions. 

Pedestrian safety will also be improved by the 
installation of new red arrows which will allow 
pedestrians to cross the intersection safely while 
holding motorists on red arrows.   

Work activities will include: 

• installing new traffic signal infrastructure, 
including traffic light cabling, within the footpath 
and road area 

• installing new lanterns onto the existing traffic 
light poles at the intersection 

• trimming back the concrete median on Woodville 
Road to improve turning movements from 
Guildford Road. 

When will we be working? 
We will be on site for up to 13 night shifts between 
Sunday 7 April and Friday 24 May 2024, weather 
permitting. 

We will work from Sunday to Thursday, between 8pm 
and 5am the next day.  

We will not work on Friday nights, Saturdays or public 
holidays.  

We will work up to five nights a week to complete the 
work as quickly as possible and to minimise the impact 
to the community. 

What will this mean for you and how 
will we manage it? 
Our work needs to be carried out at night to limit 
disruption to traffic and reduce safety risks to our 
workers, pedestrians and motorists. It may be noisy at 
times, but we will do everything we can to minimise 
our impacts by: 

• turning off equipment and vehicles when they are 
not in use 

• completing the noisier tasks by midnight 

• installing noise blankets around our work when 
carrying out noisier activities, such as 
jackhammering   

• using quieter equipment where possible. 

Traffic and pedestrian changes 
Temporary traffic changes will be in place to make 
sure the work zone is safe for our workers and road 
users. This will include lane closures and a reduced 
speed limit of 40km/h. 

Temporary traffic lights will also be used while we are 
installing the new lanterns. 

Please keep to speed limits and follow the direction of 
traffic controllers and signs.  

Access to pedestrian crossings at the intersection will 
be maintained at all times under the guidance of 
traffic controllers.  

Transport for NSW thanks the community for their 
patience while we complete this important work.
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Location of work area – Woodville Road and Guildford Road intersection 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 568 981 
 

 

 

info.river@fultonhogan.com.au 

 

https://nswroads.work/woodville-
guildford-intersection 

 

PO Box 6099, Alexandria NSW 2015 

 
For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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